ETRPC Meeting 
April 25, 2008
MINUTES
Present:  Mike Burgmeier (Secretary, Library), Dave Donovan (Physics), Mark Flaherty (Chair, Music), Felicia Flack (ADIT), Stephan Larson (Art & Design),  Chris Lewis (Academic Computing), Kathy Saville (Instructional Technology), Matt Smock (Instructional Media Services/Instructional Technology), Kate Teeter (Biology), Jeff Thomas (ASNMU).
Approval of Minutes
Motion to approve the minutes of March 14: Donovan/Thomas.  Minutes approved.
Report from the Chair 
Nothing to report.
Report from Academic Computing (Chris Lewis)
Lewis reported they are putting together the list of software that will be on the new image in the fall.  He indicated that Kaspersky will be included but only the anti-virus portion will be deployed.
Report from Instructional Technology (Kathy Saville)

A problem has been reported by a few faculty members whereby when you click on a tool or function in WebCT nothing happens.  Saville indicated this is a problem associated with JAVA and sent an email to faculty alerting them to the problem along with a simple fix.
Saville announced they are making available a feature of WebCT for summer classes where students will have the ability to upload a photo of themselves.  This photo will be available to all member of a class, therefore class photo rosters will not be used since these are for faculty use only.
Unfinished Business

Technology Issues – Communication with Faculty

The committee reviewed the prototype web page Flaherty fashioned together, which met with general approval.  Flaherty will take the prototype to the Communications & Marketing department to be implemented during the fall semester.  At that time we can review it again to make additional changes before sharing it campus-wide with faculty.  If anyone has additional ideas or comments on the web page, forward these to Flaherty.
New Business

Review/Update TLC Award Description and Coversheet

The committee suggested some changes to the program description and cover letter, attempting to clarify the process and requirements for submitting an application.  Saville volunteered to develop the application into a.pdf form that students could save and submit electronically.

Donovan inquired with Flack if a system was in place where applications and supporting documentation could be submitted electronically through a central site.  Flack indicated they are developing a system like this for the Superior Edge program but it is not completed at this point.  She will keep us informed on the progress of this development and whether a similar system might be appropriate for our application.  
Flaherty will make the suggested changes to the program description/cover letter and post them to the web.
Nominations and Elections - Chair and Secretary

Flaherty was nominated as chair of ETRPC for the 2008-2009 academic year.  Flaherty accepted the nomination and was unanimously elected.
Burgmeier was nominated as secretary of ETRPC for the 2008-2009 academic year.  Burgmeier accepted the nomination and was unanimously elected.
Good of the Order
Flaherty extended his appreciation and thanks to all the committee members for their participation and contributions to ETRPC this past year.
Meeting adjourned 11:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Burgmeier, Secretary 
